
APPROVED MINUTES 
UPPER MILFORD TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
TOWNSHIP BUILDING, OLD ZIONSVILLE, PA 18068 

DECEMBER 1, 2016 AT 7:00 P.M. 
WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 

            
 

ATTENDANCE: Supervisors: George DeVault, Daniel Mohr, Robert Sentner; Township 
Manager, Daniel DeLong; Asst. Township Manager, Timothy Haas; 
Solicitor, Marc Fisher. 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 7:01 P.M. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 

This meeting is being recorded principally to aid in the preparation of Minutes and 
for such other purposes as the Board sees fit. For that reason, will each person 
wanting to give any comments during this meeting, please state your name for the 
record and address the Board of Supervisors. 

 
PUBLIC INPUT:   
 

Resident, James Krippe (5129 Mill Road), expressed his opinion that the Township 
should consider purchasing a backup generator for the Municipal Building, 
especially if the building would ever be considered to be used as a Red Cross 
shelter. 
 
The Board summarized a few of the logistical challenges in establishing the 
municipal building as a shelter and thanked Mr. Krippe for his input. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1.) Township Fire Grant for Fire Companies (discussion)  
 
Citizen’s Fire Company firefighter, Joe Mead, expressed his opinion that the 
money available for the grant program be deposited into the Major Firefighting 
Fund for major purchases and replacing important gear and equipment. 
 
Discussions ensued regarding the wording of line item 3 of the grant.  
 
Citizen’s Fire Company firefighter and UMT resident, Emily Fair (2868 Chock 
Road), raised concerns over the Vehicle Rescue Technician (VRT) certification 
line item of the grant. She requested it to be changed to be for any special training 
and not just VRT.  
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
 

The Board held an executive session from 7:09 to 7:22 P.M. to discuss personnel 
matters. 
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MOTION:  
Supervisor Sentner made the motion to accept the resignation of Tim Haas, 
effective December 10, 2016, and to direct staff to advertise for his replacement. 
Supervisor Mohr seconded the motion.  Any questions or comments, all were in 
favor, and the motion carried unanimously.   
 

MOTION:  
Supervisor Sentner made the motion to change the employment status of Jessi 
O’Donald from part-time to full-time at her current hourly rate effective December 
11, 2016. Supervisor Mohr seconded the motion.  Any questions or comments, all 
were in favor, and the motion carried unanimously.   

 
Supervisor DeVault thanked Assistant Manager, Haas, for his contributions to the 
Township over the past 2 years. 
 
Assistant Manager, Haas thanked Supervisor DeVault for his comments. 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 7:24 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
             
George D. DeVault, Chairman   Date 
 
 
 
        
Jessi O’Donald, Treasurer/Asst. Secretary 


